CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

1ST SEPTEMBER, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink

and A. Westwood

Councillor Dawson and R. Bernstein attended for the last item

· Councillor Hinds received briefings on the following District Audit Reports:

· Council Tax Collection

· Debtors Follow Up

· Audit Memorandum

· Previous Record – Kersal High School to be demolished and the site sold

· Consumer Direct – Invitation to Bid:

· National Helpline for Trading Standards – expressions of interest to be submitted to the DTI by the end of September – if more than one local authority in the North West bids then the DTI have indicated that this will result in the award of the pathfinder status to another area.

· If successful DTI would provide all the funding and it would create an additional 25 – 30 jobs

· Other possible contenders – Liverpool, Cumbria, Bolton and Stockport.

· Maura Brooks and John Tanner attending a meeting in London on 4th September – further update next week

· GMP – VER redundancy element to come from the Police Authority

· Door signs – approval to additional door signs

· Mobile Phones:-

· Protocols for mobile phones are in place and are being and are being implemented

· Need to compare cost savings against land lines, radio’s etc.

· Terry Harrison to supply details of who has a mobile phone

· John Spink to supply details of telephone costs

